
WINNEBAGO COUNTY SAFE STREETS INITIATIVE 
October 18, 2019 
Circuit Courtroom Branch 4 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jon Bellows, Barry Busby, Todd Christie, Jennifer Delfosse, 

Paul Eisen, Doug Gieryn, Mark Harris, Joan Koch, Linda Meier, 
Carol Morack, Melissa Pingel, Karen Seifert, Renee Soroko, 
Valerie Stuart, Sarah Whtiman, Scott Woldt 

OTHERS PRESENT:   
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  
Agenda approved. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Minutes from meeting on July 12, 2019 approved. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
Paul Eisen confirmed that he has been confirmed as the designee for the Winnebago County 
board chair. 
 
OVERDOSE FATALITY REVIEW AND PUBLIC HEALTH UPDATE 
 Doug Gieryn provided the annual report from 2018-2019 which includes statistics 
and recommendations. They are working to implement the recommendations including 
making narcan availalble through the health department. The report is attached. 
 They have been able to obtain funding for years 3 and 4 of the pilot program through 
the DOJ 
 Winnebago County Drug and Alcohol Coarlition (WCDAC) has applied for additional 
funding for the Drug Free Communities grant – which grant was approved in November, 
2019. 
 Doug also provided articles regarding the connection between Public Health and Mass 
Incarceration. The articles will be sent as an attachment. 
  
 
STATUS REPORTS: 
DRUG COURT:   
The numbers for Drug Court have remained consistent – current 30 participants 
 Phase 1 – 8 
 Phase 2 – 7 
 Phase 3 – 7 
 Phase 4 – 8 
 
There have been a total of 134 graduates. There was a graduation in October and a 
graduation is planned for January and February 2020. 
UW-Oshkosh is presenting a “Humans of Oshkosh” segment and was present at the 
graduation to film the graduation and interview participants. There will be a book and 
website focusing on people in recovery. 
 
The drug court participants will continue community outreach including speaking at Oshkosh 
high schools. 
 
The team is looking at revising their forms and any modifications will be presented to the 
Safe Streets committee for final approval. 
 
 



 
SSTOP:   
The program has been able to link with the DA’s office IS which can interface with CCAP to 
determine if participants have new court activity. A report is generated each week. 
 
24/7 PROGRAM: 
There is an average of 15 participants in the Drug program and 106 in the alcohol program.   
 
Teen Court 
There are 12 active participants. There has been an increase in referrals since school began 
this fall. 
 
Good Choices 
No new referrals.   
 
DISTRICT ATTORNEY DIVERSION PROGRAMS:  
The statistics for the various programs are attached.  
 
RE: THINK 
Updates will be included in the Public Health overview 
  
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
None 
 

NEXT MEETING:  January 17, 2020 at noon in Room 500 of courthouse (5th 
floor).  
(pizza – Judge Seifert and Judge Woldt;  pop – leftover) 
 
Please note the change in room for the meeting and please advise if you are not able to attend  


